

Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs

Department of Environmental Protection

100 Cambridge Street Suite 900 Boston, MA 02114 • 617-292-5500

Maura T. Healey Governor

Kimberley Driscoll Lieutenant Governor Rebecca L. Tepper Secretary

> Bonnie Heiple Commissioner

May 3, 2024

Lynne Hamjian Director, Air and Radiation Division U.S. EPA – Region 1 5 Post Office Square, Suite 100 Boston, MA 02109-3912

Subject: Regional Haze SIP Revision for Massachusetts – clarification

Dear Ms. Hamjian:

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) hereby submits a redacted version of the plan approval for Canal Station restricting fuel sulfur content for EU1 to 0.3% that was submitted to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) on June 15, 2022 as a supplement to the Massachusetts Regional Haze State Implementation Plan (SIP) Revision for the Second Implementation Period (2018-2028). The redacted version has unnecessary provisions struck out to clarify MassDEP's intent to only incorporate into the Regional Haze SIP revision the fuel sulfur limit and associated provisions of the plan approval necessary to monitor and enforce that limit.

If you have questions or need additional information regarding this submission, please contact Mark Wert at mark.wert@mass.gov.

Sincerely,

Glenn Keith

Dlm Keits

Director, Air and Climate Division

Bureau of Air and Waste

cc: Mark Wert, MassDEP